NARBERTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Planning & Extraordinary Meeting of Narberth Town Council held in the Library, Narberth, on Tuesday 17th April 2018.

PRESENT:  Cllrs: 
R Platt, R Barnes, L Lloyd, G Meredydd, S Rees, D Rigby, 



E Rogers and C Walters.
177/18
APOLOGIES:  (Agenda item 1)

Apologies were received from Cllr L Tucker-Jones, Cllr D Norcross and 

Cllr M Platt.
178/18
DECLARATION OF PERSONAL INTEREST:  (Agenda item 2)

Cllr Rogers declared an interest in the Agenda item 3d - planning application for 6 Y Bwthyn, Bridge Hill - as she lives nearby.
179/18
PLANNING APPLICATIONS:   (Agenda item 3)

a)  
17/1137/PA  Plas y Dderwen, Crinow – Replacement dwelling and Garage – Objection as not in keeping with the traditional houses of the area.
b)
17/1254/PA  33 High Street – External, remove existing brand signage and ATM.  Internal, throughout the building, carefully remove non-original fixtures, fittings, furniture and equipment relating to the operation of the branch – No Objection but Council are puzzled as to why the night safe is being left in-situ.  

c)
17/1257/LB  33 High Street – As above.

d)
18/0023/PA  6 Y Bwthyn, Bridge Hill – Proposed single storey bedroom extension to the existing dwelling – Object as over development of the site.

180/18
MANDATORY & AUTHORISED PAYMENTS:  (Agenda item 4) 

Determinations 44 and 51.  The Clerk explained to members that Determination 44 and 51 are mandatory payments and therefore, could not be voted on.  In respect of Determination 44, members must opt out in writing if they do not wish to receive the £150 members allowance for the costs incurred in respect of telephone usage, information technology, consumables etc., for the financial year 2018/19.  If this money is claimed, the Clerk explained that this is taxable income and needs to be 
paid via a payroll system.  As the Council currently use HMRC Basis Tools which 
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Signed ………………........
is a free operating system for 10 or less employees, the Council may have to move to a different payroll system or pay for an accountant to run the payroll for them.  The Clerk has spoken to the County Council to see if they would provide this service as a rechargeable system, but this is not possible.  It was suggested at a recent meeting attended by the Clerk that this payment could be made in arrears in March so that if a Councillor leaves prior to the year-end, the Council will not have to claim back the money pro-rata.  The Clerk was asked to create a tick box document for Councillors to complete stating whether or not they wished to opt out.  The document is to include a space for the National Insurance number of Councillors wishing to claim the allowance.
In respect of Determination 51, reimbursement shall only be made on production of receipts from the carer and the Clerk was informed that due care and attention should be given to the going rate of the charges claimed.

Council discussed the following Determinations in depth and the Conclusions for this financial year are as follows:

Determination 47.  Council agreed to only authorise this payment only in respect of the Mayor.

Determination 48.  Council agreed to authorise this payment.

Determination 49.  Council agreed to authorise payments of such duties given prior approval of Council and at their discretion.

Determination 50.  Council agreed not to authorise this payment.

Determination 52.  Council agreed to authorise this payment to the Mayor.

Determination 53.  Council agreed not to authorise this payment. 

Publicity requirements.  The Clerk stated that there is a requirement on community and Town Councils to publish details of all payments made to individual members in an Annual Statement of Payments.  This information must be published on Council noticeboards and websites and provided to the Panel by email by 30th September following the end of the year to which the payments relate.  
Signed ……………………………………
Date …………………………..

                                  Mayor
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